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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	4 and 5
	Name
	Megan Smith

	Ordinance No:
	2004-0123 Amending Title 9 (Stormwater Code); 2004-0122 (Critical Areas)
	Date:
	April 20, 2004

	Attending:
	· Harry Reinert, Special Projects Manager, Department of Development and Environmental Services 

· Curt Crawford, Supervising Engineer, Stormwater Services, Water and Land Resources Davison

· Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services


	
	


Background:  

On April 13, 2004, the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee (GMUAC) continued its discussion of Proposed Ordinances 2004-0122 (Critical Areas Ordinance) and 2004-0123 (Stormwater Ordinance). There were numerous questions. For questions of a more general nature, responses are being provided in committee. 
Proposed Stormwater Ordinance

Relative Imperviousness of Different Hard Surfaces (Gravel, Modular Grass Pavers, etc.)

Committee members requested additional information about runoff impacts of different hard surfaces, including gravel and modular grass pavers. Please see attached for a journal article on grass modular pavers. Executive staff have been asked to provide additional information on other surfaces like gravel. 
Implications of Proposal to Reduce Threshold for Drainage Review 
The Executive-proposed Stormwater Ordinance would reduce the threshold for drainage review from 5,000 to 2,000 square feet of impervious surface. Committee members requested additional information about fees for residential drainage review, and what constitutes a “small project review.” 
Implications of Proposal to Reduce Threshold for Requirement to Construct Flow Control Facility or Implement Best Management Practices (BMPs)
The Executive-proposed Stormwater Ordinance would reduce the threshold for requiring a flow control facility or BMPs from 5,000 to 2,000 square feet of impervious surface. Committee members requested information on the additional requirements an applicant would face if they were proposing to construct a single family residence with impervious surface totaling between 2,000 and 5,000 square feet. 

Application of Source Control (Water Quality) Best Management Practices to Single Family Residences 
The Executive-Proposed Stormwater Ordinance outlines application of Source Control BMPs to single family residences in order to prevent discharges of pollutants to stormwater and water bodies like streams.  Committee members requested information on whether other Puget Sound jurisdictions require single family residences to implement source control best management practices. 
Proposed Critical Areas Ordinance
Rationale for Different Wetland Buffers in Urban and Rural Areas 
The Executive-Proposed Critical Areas Ordinance would retain existing wetland buffers in urban areas (with restoration required), and increase wetland buffers in rural areas. Committee members requested additional information from the Executive on the rationale (both scientific and policy-based) for the proposal to have different buffer widths in the urban and rural areas. 

Allowed Alterations in Critical Areas Buffers

Committee members requested more information on allowed alterations in critical area buffers. This will be covered in an upcoming GMUAC meeting.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Copy of “Green Roads: Research Into Permeable Pavers” 
_1002374490.doc
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